TAIRUA GOLF AND COUNTRY CLUB (INC)

Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday 24 April 2024 at 4.00 pm, Clubhouse

AGENDA

1. Present: Ken Edwards, John Fraser, Jan Stanley, Jean McCann, Michelle McLean, Riki Tawa, Brian Fellowes

As Secretary: Jean McCann

2. Apologies: Steven Fang, Riki Tawa
3. Draft Minutes of the Previous Meeting (attached)

Moved Michelle
Seconded Jan
All in favour.

4. Matters Arising

· Volunteers Shout: Shout is next Wednesday the 1 May, but Ken is still waiting on lists to send out personalised invitations. Decided Tanya is to work in the Bar, so Ken is free. Invitation to be sent to Kath.

· Green Flags: Ken still to contact Sandy Faiers

· Pavers: Pavers donated by school so no need to purchase as requested by Jenny Cosford. Brian to inform Jenny.

5. Correspondence to be actioned by Board.

IN:
None

OUT: None

6. Finance

· Reports received: Membership, Actual against Budget

· Discussion of Club’s short and long term finances.
· Approval of Payments
Moved that report be accepted Ken. Seconded Jean. All in favour. Carried Members need to know financial status of Club as no access to monthly accounts so agreed a summary to be put in the Board Minutes.

As of 31 March 2024

	Item
	2024
	2023

	Golf Cart Hire
	$ 12 804
	$7251

	Green Fees
	$ 82 974
	$ 6 2421

	Net Profit
	$ 155 319
	$16 924


7. Reports to be confirmed. All received.

8. Membership

New members to be confirmed.

John McDermott – Full Golf

Steve Knight - Country Golf Affiliated

Peter VanZyl – First Year Golf

Anne Le Cornec – Golf Croquet
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Mark Van Diepen – Golf Croquet

Frances Reid – Golf Croquet

9. Upcoming events Volunteers Shout; As above
10. Newsletter

11. General Business

· Grant application for nets turned down. Decision made that the Club could build 2 bay good quality driving nets for a maximum of $10 000 ready for new season. Putting green will also be extended and Pétanque Court could be placed in same area. While some parking will be lost, it is area where cars are hit by golf balls. Parking will be extended to Bowling Green area.

· Grant application for Club House carpeting and Chairs will be actioned during winter season.

· Trees and shrubs to be planted after consultation with Course Green Managers re placing affecting maintenance issues.

· Pennants Mileage re-imbursement Discussion followed and to be investigated further.

12. Staffing – Ken

Club Manager

Paul McKiddie Acting Club Manager discussed his role and the TGCC Board agreed to draw up and negotiate a contract.

Meeting closed at 5 pm,

Next meeting: Tuesday 21 May and Ken to Chair

REPORTS

President’s Report

Our pleasant weather is still rolling along bringing in good numbers of golfers resulting in good monthly revenue from green fees and cart hire. Our course is in great nick and the comments praising the condition of it continue to come in.

Easter saw the Bay Insurance Ambrose tournament with a field of almost seventy, great for this time of year and helping to produce a really great weekend financially.

First Friday members draw saw Ralph Dupper’s name come up; he was not in the club house, so the draw jackpots again for May.

Saturday 13th saw match play champs finals played by all men’s divisions along with all the ladies 9 hole divisions it was a shame that ladies 18 holers finals were missing as it would have made a great day with all finals played together.

Paul McKiddie has joined our work force; he will assume the Club Manager role following his trial period.

Ken Edwards

President
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Course Convenor Report

The greens have all been cored. The top greens with the small tines and the lower greens with the larger tines. The sand has been spread on the lower greens and they will be cut on Sunday in preparation for Vets golf on Monday.

The course is looking great and has not suffered during the hot weather.

Four truckloads of trimmings were removed on Wednesday making it safer for the rough mower to get under the trees.

We have approximately 10/12trailer loads of green to semi dry wood for sale Our tree cutters have kept up a steady supply for us.

In our absence a dedicated core of volunteers have ensured our course is well cared for. A big thanks to all.

Brian Fellows

Course Convenor

9/18 Hole Ladies April Board Report

It has been a very busy month of golf with both 9 Hole and 18 Hole Ladies having completed three rounds of Pennants for Thames Valley/Hauraki Zones. Last year the 18 Hole team represented Tairua in the Bay of Plenty Zone Finals and this year the 9 Hole team (Sue, Carolyn, Anna and Jan) will represent Tairua in the Bay of Plenty finals on Monday 6 May at Te Aroha. Good luck Ladies!

0n Saturday 13 April 9 Hole Ladies completed their Match Play Finals along with the Men’s

Match Play Finals. The results were:

Division 1

Winner: Sue McDonnell

Runner Up: Jen Beare

Division 2

Winner: Jan Stanley

Runner Up: Jill Shanley

Plate Final

Winner: Anna McGuire

Runner Up: Carolyn Williams

We continue to have 16-21 players turning up on Tuesdays and so far, the weather continues to be kind. We will continue to tee off at 9am but we will play later in the Winter months. We have done Putting, Nett, Stableford and Nines.

Tairua will be attending Tournaments in Waihi and Hauraki in the next few weeks. 18 Hole Ladies will begin their Handicap Pennants next month.

At the moment we have 30 entries from six Clubs for our Powerhouse Realty 9 Hole Mixed Tournament on Friday 10 May. If you haven’t entered yet there is a list on the Board in the Clubhouse.

We look forward to another sunny month for our Golf.

Jan Stanley

Ladies Golf Captain

Men’s Golf Captain’s Report

April has been an exciting month with the Men's Matchplay Championships across different divisions. Here are the notable results:

Senior Division: John Fraser

Intermediate Division: Rik Tawa
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Junior Division: Steve Habershon

In addition, Graham Keyte triumphed in the Winchester Shield, emerging victorious among the first-round loser competitors. Congratulations to all!

Well done to the members of the Tairua Golf Club who have represented, or are currently representing, our club in various competitions this year. Whether it's the Senior Vets, Men’s, or Ladies Pennant teams, your dedication is truly commendable. We take immense pride in your achievements, and I want to express my gratitude for your hard work.

As we continue our golfing journey, especially during these colder, wetter months, let's

prioritise staying warm and dry on the course. Investing in the right gear and attire ensures a

more enjoyable experience.

Better golfing everyone!!

Riki Tawa

Men’s Golf Captain

Golf Croquet

With the beautiful autumn weather we are experiencing at the moment, play day numbers have continued to be high. It has been absolutely perfect for play.

We welcome three new members this month. Welcome to Frances Reid, Mark Van Diepen and Anne Le Cornec. I hope you have many happy croquet days.

As usual thanks to Tony and Rick for their continued hard work in keeping our courts in good order allowing us to enjoy our play.

Michelle McLean.

Golf Croquet Captain
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